
FROM OUR PRINCIPAL

Dear parents/carers,

Welcome back for Term Four, and what a rich and dynamic term it is going to

be! As usual, there is a lot going on at the College, so please make sure you are

keeping an eye on your weekly bulletin (which gives you the next fortnightôsevents

each week); and/or your Compass calendar, which is being increasingly populated
with events, as we gradually unlock more Compass features; and/or your Term

Planner (available via the newsletter, Compass releases, and on the College

website); and/or the newsletter (released monthly). If you are still in doubt, please

feel free to come in and speak to any of our friendly staff, who are very happy to

help where they can.

As many of you are well aware, there are a few big-ticket items to be aware of this

term. In particular, Senior Secondary students will be sitting their end of year

examinations in week six; Secondary students will be sitting their Semester Two

examinations in week seven; and all students have a Pupil Free Day on Friday the

26th Novemberïthe day after the SecondarystudentsôMathematics examination.

The Secondary studentsôAwards Ceremony has taken on a distinctly different

flavour this year, w ith the event taking place during the College day, from 12:00 pm

on Thursday the 9th December. Formal invitations to this event will be released

soon and will include a letter to inform you if your child is receiving an

award. When the Awards Ceremony ends, we will have food, drinks, ice creams and
fellowship on offer, to celebrate an enormous year at GBC for the

Secondary students. We sincerely hope that our Secondary families will be able to

join us.

At the very end of the calendar for this year, the Kindy Presentation Evening (always

one of my favourite nights of the year!) will be taking place on Monday the 13th
December, and the Primary Concert Evening (another highlight!) will be on Tuesday

the 14th, whichwill be the very last College event for the year.

As the year is preparing to get frenetic, and true to Goldfield's fashion, we are

beginning to receive word of some members of our team who will be moving on at

the end of the year. If you have been thinking that you might be interested in joining
our staff team in any role, or you know someone else who is, please feel free to

come in to have a conversation with a member of staff, or simply drop in your CV

with a covering letter to outline any position/s you might be interested in. As we

hover in the space between being able to formally advertise, but knowing that staff

members are likely moving on, it is a great opportunity for those who are interested
to get their foot in the door early, so please come in and have a chat!

I pray that everyone has had a fantastic start to Term Four and are braced and ready

for a term that goes by in a whirlw ind! As this particular Christmas-enthusiast

prepares to transform her office into the usual óChristmasgrottoôin the coming

weeks, I encourage you all to allow yourselves to catch the joy that bubbles through
the College as we get closer and closer to one of the most extraordinary time of

year. We have so much to be incredibly grateful for, so I encourage you all to count

your blessings one by one and remember to be thankful for the rich tapestry of

peaks and valleys that we all journey through in our lives. If there is anything that

youôreconcerned about, struggling with, or that you would like to celebrate, please
come in and have a chat. We welcome every opportunity to hear about what is on

the hearts and minds of our community.

Blessings,

Marisa.

ñMaythe God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in Him, so that you

may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.òRomans 15:13.
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In this edition of ñCompass: HOW TO!ò weôre preparing ourselves for the end of the year, by 

having a look at how to access childrenôs reports.  This is another nice, easy one to navigate, 

keeping it simple on Compass, as life continues to get more hectic!  First, weôll go through the 

app version, then weôll look at the desktop version.  If you arenôt able to access Compass 

(either through the app or desktop versions) please come into the school and ask to see 

Magda.  She will be very happy to help you get set up, no matter how close (or lost!) you fear 

you might be!  As with anything new, it can be extremely confusing to find your way around to 

begin with, but once you know where things are, youôll never look back!   

 

access my childôs report in the app version: 

First, log in with your username and password. 

This will log you in on your main dashboard.  From here, you can see the most recent notices, 

including the fortnightly bulletin that is updated every Monday.  If you have more than one 

child, you can easily navigate to each of their profiles, where you will find the pathway to their 

reports. 

 

Once youôve navigated to your childôs profile, select óReportsô from the navigation bar at the 

top.  Depending on the size of your screen, you might need to scroll along the top navigation 



bar to get to óReportsô, as it is the option furthest to the right.  As you will see in the screenshot 

below, on this phone, óReportsô is only partially visible, peeking out from the right! 

 

Once youôve made it to the óReportsô module, youôll see a list of all of the Semester Reports 

that you are able to download.  These kinds of reports are released at the end of each 

Semester (the end of Term Two and the end of Term Four), usually very close to school 

winding up for that term. 

 

The Semester Reports are formal reports that meet the School Curriculum and Standards 

Authorityôs requirements for reporting.  Students receive whatôs called a five-point-scale score, 

or a letter grade, for each of their subjects/learning areas, depending on what year level they 



are in; some tick boxes that indicate their learning dispositions, a result indicating the level of 

effort they generally demonstrate in that class, and a Pastoral Care comment (there may be 

some other comments, depending on the studentôs year level!).  GBC also release Interim 

Reports at the end of Term One and the end of Term Three, but unfortunately, these are not 

available in the app version of Compass.  Have a look at the desktop version below, to see 

how to access Interim Reports. 

 

 

access my childôs reports in the desktop version: 

First, go to: https://gbc-wa.compass.education and log in using your username and password.  

This will take you to your main dashboard, where you can see each of your childrenôs 

overviews on the left, items for your attention on the top right, and news items on the bottom 

right. 

 

 

 

Once youôre in, click on the ñView Academic Reportsò button, which will take you straight to 

your childôs reports module, where youôll find their Semester Reports and their Interim Reports. 



 

Once in here, you have a num ber of options.  The top section, under the heading ñReportsò, 

is where you w ill find your childôs Sem ester Reports.  These are form al reports that m eet the 

School Curriculum  and Standards Authorityôs requirem ents for reporting.  Students receive 

whatôs called a five-point-scale score, or a letter grade, for each of their subjects/learning 

areas, depending on what year level they are in; som e tick boxes that indicate their learning 

dispositions, a result indicating the level of effort they generally dem onstrate in that class, and 

a Pastoral Care com m ent (there m ay also be som e other com m ents, depending on the 

studentôs year level!).  W hen you click on a report in th is section, it w ill begin to download.  

You can then save and print it, if you w ish to. 

The bottom  section, under the heading ñProgress Reportsò, is where you w ill find your childôs 

Interim  Reports.  These are released at the end of Term  One and Term  Three, to g ive 

parents/carers an update on how their child is going.  The Interim  Reports g ive insight into 

each childôs learning dispositions, based on the six keys of the Student Code of Conduct.  

Com pass w ill autom atically display the results of your childôs m ost recent Interim  Report, but 

if youôd like to look at a different report, you can click the drop-down arrow alongside the 

ñCycleò area, to select which one you would like to view.  You can export these reports as a 

PDF, using the button to the far right of the ñCycleò drop-down tab.  Once you have exported 

the report as a PDF, you are able to print it. 

Itôs as easy as that!  If you have any trouble accessing your child/renôs reports in Com pass, 

p lease com e on in to see M agda.  W e w ill continue to release m ore Com pass HOW  TO! 

Editions w ith each newsletter re lease, to help you to find your way around our Learning 


